
Minutes: Board of Selectmen’s Meeting- Monday June 7, 2010 
 

Approved by Board of Selectmen 06-28-2010 

Present: Chairman Kevin Welch, Clerk Ken Leva, and Walt Alterisio. 

Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 

Planning Board Member Joyce Cail wanted status of town meeting and the votes cast. 
Currently the State Attorney Generals office is reviewing the report submitted by town 
clerk and will notify the town of any findings; Normally completed within 60 days. 

Chief Rich requested the board’s approval to have the new tanker available to the 
manufactures representative for showing in Springfield, MA on June 24th thru June 27th. 
Pepperell has agreed to back up any emergency requirements during the period. Board had 
no problems as long as insurance covered the event. Should special insurance be needed 
the manufacturers rep would bear any additional costs. 

Mr. Alterisio along with Chief Rich gave an update as to Ambulance Service. Trinity made a 
presentation for the town being serviced under the Tyngsboro Agreement. Chief Rich is 
still looking at all options available to the town. We hope to have a final proposal for board 
approval by June 28th. 

James Tully expressed concern as to the maintenance to Larter Field and the poor 
condition of the turf. The board referred him to the Parks Commission which is under their 
direct authority. 

Town Clerk gave an update as to the status of the revised Open Meeting Law requirements. 
Specifically agendas and posted meetings for all boards and committees. Further the 
postings must be available for public access 24/7 at a public building within the town. 
Some ideas were discussed however there are issues to be presented to the state before 
implementation scheduled for November 2010. 

Mr. Alterisio presented discussion with Jay Donovan, Asst Director for NMCOG about grant 
funds being available for a land use study at Camp Massapoag Y Camp. Leah Basbanes, 
member of the Conservation Commission and has been working with the group, will be the 
contact. 

Minutes of the 5/24 and 4/26 BOS Meeting were approved; Warrants 5ONC, and 50C were 
reviewed and signed. 

Use of town property: Town Hall on 9/15/2010 between 6:30PM and 9:30PM by the Lake 
Massapoag Rod & Gun Club for their annual meeting and the parking area at 160 
Pleasant Street on 6/16/2010 between 4 and 7PM by Mr. Dean. Both were approved. 

Mr. Welch indicated the use of storage PODS should have some control since he's noticed 
instances of the being used long term, similar to the unregistered auto bylaw we have 
currently. 
 
The Summer Schedule was discussed and finalized. Beginning with 6/14 and every 2-weeks 
unless circumstance dictates otherwise. 
 
Motion to adjourn passed. Meeting adjourned 8:55PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Walter Alterisio, Selectman 
. 
 


